Clermont County
Transportation Improvement District
Board of Trustees Meeting

Minutes of the Regular Meeting
March 17, 2017

A. Call to Order

LET THE RECORD SHOW: The Regular Meeting of the Clermont County Transportation
Improvement District (CCTID) Board of Trustees was called to order at 9:05 A.M., Friday, March 17,
2017 at the Clermont County Engineer’s Office, 2381 Clermont Center Drive, Batavia, Ohio 45103.
Upon call for nomination to elect a presiding officer for today’s meeting, Mr. Manger entertained a
motion to elect Andy Kuchta to serve in the position of Presiding Trustee in the absence of both
Chairman Jeff Wright’s and Vice Chair Ken Geis, motion by Mr. Manger, seconded by Mr. Lykins, and
upon roll call vote carried with all members present each voting aye.

Attendees:

Board Members: Jeff Wright, Chair (Not in attendance)
Ken Geis, Vice Chair (Not in attendance)
Pat Manger, Secretary-Treasurer
Andy Kuchta, Member
Jeff Lykins, Member
John Becker, Ex-Officio Member

Other Guests:

Frank Aransky, ASI

Wayne Bastin, Bastin & Company
Steve Bergman, Mannik Smith
Andy Brossart, Bradley Payne
Greg Brown, DLZ

Jon Brunot, Burgess & Niple
Katie Dillenburger, Bayer Becker
Anna Lee Durastanti, O.R. Colan
Craig Eley, Choice One

Jeremy Evans, CCEO

Kelly Everett, KZF Design

Marc Gloyeske, Viox & Viox

Jay Hamilton, Mead Hunt
Andrea Harth, TEC Engineering
Jason Haus, ODOT D-8

Betty Hull, Rasor Marketing

Bob Koehler, OKI
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Carl Lamping, CC Bldg. Inspection
Steve Mary, Stantec

Dennis Nichols, Village of Batavia
David Painter, CCBC

Jane Roberts, Heritage Land Services
Charlie Rowe, ODOT D-8

Chris Rowland, CCWRD

Doug Royer, CCEO

Chad Rundle, DLZ

Joe Schmeltzer, ASI

Rusty Schuermann, TID Legal Counsel
Nick Selhorst, Choice One

Steve Shadix, Stantec Consulting
Craig Stephenson, CCEO

Jeff Wallace, TranSystems

Sandy West, CCEO

Mark Zara, AECOM



Approval of Minutes

Motion by Mr. Lykins, seconded by Mr. Kuchta, , to approve the minutes of the February
16, 2017, Regular meeting of the Clermont County Transportation Improvement District, as
submitted, and upon roll call vote, carried with members present voting aye.

Transportation Improvement Projects Progress Updates

OKI/ICC Update — Bob Koehler, OKI, advised that the Board approved the selection of projects
to be funded with Section 5310 federal funds. Clermont Senior Services was awarded $250,000.
for purpose and maintenance on their vehicles. ICC will hold workshops after the May meeting
to help optimize how to complete CMAQ applications.

Eastern Corridor — Segments I, II-III, IVa, — Charles Rowe, ODOT, advised that on Segment
I, the Duck Creek Connector project, work is well underway. On Segment II/III, a public open
house was held on March 9, 2017. The meeting was well attended. Comments are due on April
10, 2017. ODOT is drafting the scope to move forward with the next steps that will involve
working with stakeholders groups to identify potential projects to address the primary needs
document. On Segment [Va, the design is continuing on Eastbound 32, Old SR 74 Phase 2, the
proposed interchange and Bach Buxton relocation. Plans are finished and have been submitted to
Columbus for the southbound 275 and 32 interchange to extend the exit ramp and make it a dual
exit. Construction is still scheduled to begin this summer. ODOT is proceeding with in-house
design on the hard shoulder running on the north side of 275. ODOT has promoted Jason Haus as
their Clermont County resident Engineer.

Old SR 74 Widening — Phase I — Craig Stephenson, CCEO, advised that items 3 and 4 are part
of Segment IVa. Mr. Stephenson advised that the conceptual ROW review came in a few days
ago and they will proceed with final ROW plan preparation. The TID will take over the ROW
acquisition phase while they continue into the final design phase.

Clepper Lane Extension — Craig Stephenson, CCEO, advised that the Stage 1 and preliminary
R/W plans have been reviewed and approved.

Aicholtz Connector — Doug Royer, CCEO, advised that the contractor is working on road cuts
on the hills. All water lines are in and the storm west of 275 is complete. Seventy percent of the
job is completed and the completion date is scheduled for November 3, 2017.

Eastgate Area Community Outreach — Betty Hull, RMC, advised that the newsletter is at the
printer. Rasor continues website monitoring and updates, community outreach, public feedback
and media relations work.

Old SR 74 Widening — Olive Branch-Stonelick to Armstrong Blvd. — Doug Royer, CCEO,
advised that the contractor is working west of Amelia Olive Branch. All water lines are in and
they are waiting for the asphalt plants to open to begin the paving work. Twenty five percent of
the project is complete. The project is scheduled to be fully complete by November 3, 2017.

Wolfpen/Pleasant Hill Road Safety Improvements — Doug Royer, CCEO, advised that the
contractor has been working on the retaining wall throughout the winter. Four of the six walls are
completed. Fifty percent of the project is finished and they are on schedule to complete the
project by September 1, 2017.

Branch Hill Guinea Pike at Jer-Les Drive — Craig Stephenson, CCEO, advised that the project
runs south of Jer-Les Drive to SR 28 up to the Cook Weber intersection. Currently the title work
is being completed by Heritage Land Services. Beck Consulting is doing the appraisal work and
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